MINUTES
Vernham Dean Parish Council
Date | time 9th January 2017 7.30 pm   
1. In Attendance
· Michael Knight (Vice Chairman) 
· Mary Perry
·  Haydn Watkins
· Julie Drury
· Mark Doherty
2. Apologies for Absence
· Paul Nicoll
· Tim Rolt
· Peter Giddings
· Richard Winch
3. Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the November 2016 meeting were approved and signed.
4. Register of Interests and Urgent Matters.
· None were raised
5. Matters Arising
· Website. It had been hoped that a demo of the new website would be available but unfortunately it was not. It is not completed yet and it appears necessary to employ someone to finish off the work started by volunteers. Clerk to contact the person who built the website for The George to see if they are able to help.
· The 30 mph sign at the west end of Back Lane is due to be re-instated 18.1.17
· Marek Doherty had chased the landowner regarding the dangerous well cover. He will continue to monitor and chase as necessary.
· Uncertain as to whether dog fouling was mentioned in a school newsletter. Church Path continues to be a problem area. It was pointed out that the playing field may benefit from more signs prohibiting dog walking on the field.  Clerk to follow up with PFA.
6. Flooding Taskforce
· A meeting in December had taken place but nothing significant to report. Another meeting with HCC is due to take place in February where it is hoped more action will be taken.
7. PFA Update
· No update was given as no PFA representative attended. 
8. Correspondence
· The email from Vortal regarding speculative land development was discussed. It was agreed that the approach was not welcome. Clerk to circulate earlier response to HARAH to councilors and to suggest response to Vortal.
· A letter from Kit Malthouse MP had been received congratulating the clerk on securing a lottery grant for the  projector
9. Councilor’s Reports
· Julie Drury – Nothing to report
· Mary Perry – Extended thanks to clerk for securing purchase of projector and she requested that as meny people as possible come to the next film night on Jan 18th.  She reported that the School had come to the Xmas coffee club morning and sang and that she still has some tickets left for the 100 Club. The Vice Chairman wished her a very happy 80th birthday on behalf of the council.  Her recent tea party had been a huge shock to her and she thanked everyone. Mary also reported that she has been invited to a garden party with the Queen in recognition of her work in the community. Well done Mary! 
10. Footpaths
· It was reported that Mr Adrian Butt had volunteered to help Haydn with walking the footpaths as he is a keen walker and has recently moved into the village and has already walked all of the paths. This offer was gratefully received.
· The footpath cutting schedule request from HCC showed that FPs 1 6 and 19 were on the prioritized cutting programme. 
11. Planning
· The sub committee had looked at 16/02760/VARN. Variation of condition for 5 The Dell. No comment
· The PC looked at:
· 16/03157/FULLN New bu]ancillary building Bank Cottage Vernham Dean. No comment
· 16/03122/TREEN Various tree and headge works The Old Forge Vernham Dean. No comment.
12. Finance
· Balance in Lloyds account: £18210.72
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposed budget was discussed and precept for 2017 2018 was agreed at £10,000 –representing no increase over 2016 2017. 
· Invoices authorized and cheques raised for:
· VDPFA Maintenance £ 107.75
· K Nightingale Q3 salary £569.07
13. Meeting finished 8.15pm  
14. Next Meeting: Monday 13th March 2017 7.30pm
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